

## PARENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE JAN. 11TH MEETING MINUTES 6pm ZOOM

- 1. Welcome and Prayer
- 2. Review of Dec. minutes and approved
- 3. FINANCIAL REPORT— email to be sent
- 4. OLD BUSINESS
  - a. Spirit Shop—update——Mr. Alarcon to contact Breanna for an update about backordered items from summer. ALL SAS ITEMS INCLUDING GYM UNIFORMS, POLOS, TRINKETS, ETC...CAN BE PURCHASED DIRECTLY AT LAKE SCREEN PRINT STORE. Info., re: backordered items to be provided on facebook/parent newsletter. Mrs. Guenther reports a good amount of the new Spirit Wear has been ordered—will come in ~1mo. and be distributed to students
  - b. Review of SAS Family Skate Night...lower in attendance, however, enjoyed by all. NEW ORGANIZER NEEDED FOR NEXT YEAR—SIMPLY CALL LORAIN SKATE WORLD 440-282-2567, LEAVE A MESSAGE FOR BRAD OR ALICE AS TO WHEN YOU WANT TO SCHEDULE THE FUN NIGHT OR EMAIL AT skate@lorainskateworld.com AND PROVIDE SAME INFO\*\*\*\*
  - c. **Bunny Breakfast and Egg Hunt** organizational meeting to be scheduled **Wed., Jan. 25** at 6:00 via Zoom–Jackie to send out Zoom link for this 30-40min meeting
  - d. "Pizza Lunch Friday"---- starting Friday, Jan. 20 and all subsequent Fridays. Info to be included in Mr. Alarcon's Parent Newsletter, order form to be sent home–Marco's has agreed to provide the pizza \$1.00/slice
  - e. Super Bowl Squares— Chris Winkler point person—PROFIT TO BE DONATED TO CYO; flier sent home Jan. 9—as of this date, 17 squares sold. Please note— NO PAYPAL CASH OR VENMO only please
  - f. "Special Events" planning—--update from Mr. Alarcon re: January 23-24, 2023 student trip to Atlas Cinema......K-5 will see the new *Puss in Boots* movie Jan. 23 and grades 6-8 movie TBD. The school will pay for students to see the movie; families pay \$5/student for popcorn/drink if wanted

## 5. NEW BUSINESS

- a. Suzin L Easter Candy Sale....Amber, the Elyria Manager contacted MB to set fundraising dates as they are cutting back on the amount of fundraisers they are doing d/t staffing issues. They are giving those organizations who have sold with them before first dibs. OUR selling dates will be like last year......March 1-13 with delivery to school Mar. 29—we profited \$1061 last year. NEW ORGANIZER NEEDED FOR NEXT SCHOOL YEAR
- b. Cinco de Mayo Event......Planning to begin mid February

\*\*We have been given \$140,000 from Lorain Auxiliary budget and are purchasing the following: music equipment, gym equip., outdoor hoops, Ipads for Pre-K and K, Spanish books, better motorized pencil sharpeners that will accommodate large volumes of pencils, large head phones, New Reading Curriculum, next school year planners,-- just to name a few. \*\*Washington D.C. trip early April—meeting coming up, flier to be sent out. Title grant \$\$\$17,500 to be used to offset costs. \*\*Fire Marshall passed the school with all "testing"--THANKS MRS. WINKLER!! \*\*Second quarter ending tomorrow, no school Friday or Monday

\*\*Staff will be organizing Catholic Schools Week as part of their Prof. Dev. Day on Friday. \*\*Mr. Alarcon to check with Fr. Smith re: how school folks can help participate in any celebration for the 100yr anniversary of the church. \*\*SLOWLY moving along with Social Hall and Gym.....gym cement floor poured, however, flooring has not been applied, social hall painted, wondering what to do with the stage/ramped area, custodial supplies NOT being stored in the hall any more–moved to the basement of the Learning Center THANK YOU MRS. WINKLER! \*\*Student Council interest meeting tomorrow, however, if you can't make it, let Mr. Alarcon know and info. will be sent

7. CONCERNS/IDEAS

Next ZOOM meeting— Fe

Feb. 1, 6:00pm

Prayer/Meeting Adjourn

Respectfully Submitted by: Marybeth Brailer

\*\*\*\*After submitting these minutes, Jillian Blair contacted Marybeth to say she would be the organizer of the SAS Family Skate Nights! Thank you Jillian!!